From Kerry Lobel (NGLTF):

Kerry Lobel Resigns from
Millennium March Board

Dear Colleagues,

The reasons for my resignation stem from three basic issues, which
have continued to grow over time. First, I have significant political
disagreements with the March call and planning, which have not been
addressed. Secondly, I have grown increasingly skeptical of the value
of this event for the gay, lesbian, bisexual, and transgender (GLBT)
movement at this time. And finally, I cannot endorse certain decisions

made by the Board. Although I have great trust and affection for each

of you individually, it does not assuage my concerns and questions: I
now believe I will be most helpful to the community from outside the
Board. : e

Since the initial call for the March, grassroots activists have con-

sistently challenged us as national leaders. Their concerns address the

credibility and legitimacy of the March and they have demanded an
opening of the March process for
greater discussion. The questions have
been on whether to march, what agenda
to march for, and how best to use the
tremendous platform and visibility that
such marches provide.

Despite my political disagreements
with the call and. process, I agreed to
. serve on the March Board, believing my
participation could change the course of
the process. I also felt that as a repre-
sentative of the oldest national political organization, and one of the
few explicitly progressive national GLBT groups, my voice was need-
ed in the March planning process. I stated at the time that I would
remain on the Board as long as my presence represented the best inter-
ests of Task Force members, our constituents, and the movement as a
whole. '

Since I joined the Board, my participation has been challenged by
members and activists with whom we have deep and longstanding
relationships. Individuals from all perspectives have intensively
engaged me, the Task Force staff, and our Board. I took their concerns
to heart and carried them in my work on the March Board. During my
tenure, I voted in the minority on key resolutions on personnel issues,
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- gays; lesbians, bisexu-

From the UFMCC

Why We Are
Going to the
Millennium
Marchon
Washington
For Equality

On April 30, 2000
more than one million @

als and transgendered :
persons will gathe
along with our friends
and families on the ™

Mall in Washington,

DC to call for equality under the
law for all citizens.

This will be the fourth nation-
al March:on Washington in the
history of the GLBT Movement
— and follows in the tradition of
earlier marches in 1979, 1987,
and 1993.

For some, the March has been
controversial. For others, it has
been embraced as a powerful
way to present our GLBT mes-
sage to the nation.

Here’s why the Universal
Fellowship of Metropolitan
Community Churches is support-
ing and will be attending the
Millennium March on
Washington for Equality:

The March advances the
GLBT movement.
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FOR SALE

~ + 100s of great recipes

-+ 20 years goodwill

l » Fixtures, lease,
equipment, in newly

renovated 2700 ft?
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(Lovated in the same space rs Jerome the Florist)

3 The Jeweler's Bench

Patricia Paluntbo S
Designer ~ jeweler  JEWelry Repairing
Fine Handcrafted Jewelry

260 North Main Street, Barre, VT 05641 ~ 802-479-1496
vt toll free: 877-557-7236 ~ email: ppalumbo@sover.net

Good legal advice can make
all the difference.

Langrock Sperry & Wool offers the services
of 22 lawyers with over 300 years’

combined experience in all areas of the law
— including two lesbian attorneys with
special expertise serving the'
legal needs of the g/1/b/t/q community

Susan M. Murray &’ Beth Robinson

With offices in Middlebury and:Burlington
Middlebury (802) 388-6356 Bt_nlingtoxi (802) 864-0217
E-mail: smurmy@la_ngrock.com & brobinson@langrock.com

LANGROCK SPERRY & WOOL

ATTORNEYS AT LAw

ORK, AMONG BUSINESS OWNERS AND PROFESSIONALS.

i

CALL BETSY
434-3148

Goy Griffith 956 Richford Road  Deo Youree

email: Richford, VT 05476 Joydg@aol.com
(802) 848-7037 ;

RBAvt@aol.com

GAYELLOW PAGES"

INFORMING THE LESBIAN, GAY, BISEXUAL &
TRANSGENDER COMMUNITY SINCE 1973
All editions include a separate WOMEN’S SECTION

USA/CANADA: $16 by first class mail Includes all states and provinces, :
national headquarters of organizations, mail order companies, etc.

EAST and SOUTH Edition: $10 by first class mail '
AL, AR, AZ, CT, DC, DE, FL, GA, HI, KS, KY, LA, MA, .MP, !VIE, MO, MS, NH,
NJ, NM, NY, NC, OH, OK, PA, PR, RI, SC, TN, TX, US Virgin Is, VA, VT, WV
You can order directly from the address above, or
you can find us at local gay-friendly bookstores, such as

A Peace & Justice (Burlington) 802-863-2532 N
/N& Everyone’s Books (Brattleboro) 802-254-8160
£-~_= Bear Pond Books (Montpelier) 802-229-0774

N

For an application to be listed (no charge), or for details of current editions and prices,
or information about mailing labels, please send a self-addressed stamped envelope to
Renaissance House, PO Box 533-OIM, Village Station, New York, NY 10014 212-674-0120

gayello@banet.net
http://gayellowpages.com
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VALLEY PRINT & MAIL

P.O. Box 147

171 Commerce Street
Hinesburg, VT 05461

T. (802) 482-2995

F. (802) 482-2999

E: sharring@vpminc.com

P.0. Box 8335

Sarah A. Harrington
Marketing Director

(802) 863-4610

Burlington, VT 05402

 COUNTRY RE4;

\S T
cO™" \ND INSURANCE 147y,
Main St.

Derby, VT 05829
Bus. 802-766-2401
800-243-2401-
FAX 802-766-4731

Bz @

email at mickcere@together.net

www.rainbowbusiness.org

==
B/N\T
Loretta’s
44 Park Street
Essex Junction, VT =
September 8, 1999
6:30-8:30 p.m.

$10/Members
$12/Nonimembers

T Transgender
Health Netwgrk

* Information Services *

802-899-1731 bithn@aol.com




